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Ms. Gutierrez:
 
Attached please find my concerns and comments related to the July 31 Pennsylvania Bulletin related
to the proposed changes to nursing home regulations.
 
Please read and take under consideration each comment.
 
Thank you,
 

Suzanne H. Lachman, LNHA
Executive Director

8401 Roosevelt Boulevard
Philadelphia, PA  19152
Direct:  267.348.3340
slachman@wel.org
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8401 Roosevelt Boulevard ● Philadelphia, PA  19152

Tel 215.624.5800 ● Fax 215.624.7605

August 13, 2021



Lori Gutierrez, Deputy Director

Office of Policy

625 Forster Street, Room 814

Health and Welfare Building

Harrisburg, PA  17120



RE:  Department of Health Proposal to Update Nursing Facility Regulations



Dear Ms. Gutierrez:



I write to you as a seasoned health care executive in nursing facilities, who has experienced multiple regulatory changes over my career.  With all due respect, the most recent proposal regarding changes in staffing requirements may be the most impractical that I have faced.  



Changes in Staffing Requirements:



There have been projected shortages of clinical personnel for several years prior to the pandemic.  It is well known that it is extremely difficult to hire workers now, clinical and non-clinical.  Providers struggle to make the state minimum of 2.7 PPD, and now a proposal for a 4.1 PPD compounds the hiring issue.  At this community we strive to have a 3.4 PPD, and if we are required to meet 4.1 PPD we will need to hire 16 full time equivalents.  I did a rough calculation where I came up with a need for an additional 8,000 full-time employees state-wide (on base of 40,000 now) to comply.  At a cost of some $500 million annually.  Where do they come from?  What is the source of revenue to support the additional costs?



CMS has never required a minimum PPD, but it does require that staffing is sufficient to meet the care needs of residents based on acuity.  More staff is not equal to better care.  Care is based on the acuity of residents and each individual’s needs.  CMS has the trust in each provider to determine each resident’s care needs and provide the staff appropriately to meet those needs.



The proposal, as it stands, does not explain what personnel would qualify to be included in the 4.1 PPD.  Therapists are clinicians who provide care, therapeutic recreation, dietitians, social workers, etc.  These are all professional people who provide care and services for residents.  They should be counted in the PPD, the time spent with a resident is for therapeutic reasons to support the resident, contribute to the resident’s individualized care plan, and assist in meeting their needs. 



Financial Impact:



Based on 16 additional positions,  C.N.A. positions only – the additional cost per annum, including benefits, would conservatively be $750,000 plus. Just to cover the direct impact would likely require at least a 10% increase of Medicaid funding just to cover the additional costs.



This community is 75-80% Medical Assistance, and we have not seen an increase in our funding through Medical Assistance in several years.  There is no additional funding that has been approved to support facilities and provide additional staffing.  The costs associated cannot be passed on to the limited private pay residents, in total; and Medicare and managed care funding will not pay for this increase either.  Where does the facility obtain the resources to meet the payroll needs and operating expenses?  How will this impact tax payers in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania – will a new tax be levied to assist with these expenses, will CMP’s be shared with providers to support these expenses?



While I recognize the administration’s goal is to reduce nursing beds in the state, the reality is that virtually all of our residents are not suitable for some sort of “home” environment and need a nursing facility – but even if they were suitable for that, where will the workers come from to provide “in-home” services.



In fact, nursing facilities in Philadelphia County, given the city’s challenging approach to business and the nationally well-recognized medical malpractice hostile environment, will be unlikely to find a path to viability once this new standard is implemented.   



Potential for Citations and Potential Fines 



The language in this proposal states that a violation of federal regulations will also be a violation of state regulations.  The majority of 2567-L’s that I have seen do cite the State regulation, as well.  My facility experienced a survey in February 2020 where CMPs were levied but not until May 2021.  Further, there 

were CMS and State CMPs.  What is being proposed is already occurring.  Fines should not be duplicated.  It is tantamount to double jeopardy.  CMPs do not improve the quality of care, they deprive the facility from the resources that are so necessary to assist with improving and maintaining all areas of operations in a facility and are not an effective or productive means of assuring quality – poor quality providers should no longer be permitted to operate.  



Proposed Regulation and Five Part Introduction & Potential Violation of PA State Law



Because DOH has not provided a comprehensive list of the “five parts” of proposed regulations, it is nearly impossible for a provider to prepare for changes in PPD or any other aspect of the regulations.   Introduce all five parts now, roll out the detail over the next 12 months or 15 months, allowing for comment after each part is introduced.   Then allow for the legislative oversight process as outlined in the PA Regulatory Review Act.



Conclusion:



The proposed regulatory changes should be transparent.  All five parts should be released, reviewed and commented on by the public, followed by a regulatory review process.



Finally, the regulations have not changed in 25 years – we as providers and State legislators have a responsibility to our elder population to get this right.  We cannot make quick changes just to say “look what we did!”



Sincerely,



Wesley Enhanced Living Pennypack Park
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Suzanne H. Lachman, LNHA

Executive Director



cc:  Jeff A. Petty, President/CEO



Submit:  RA-DHLTCRegs@pa.gov
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